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MINUTES

Groton Electric Light Department





February 14, 2019
Present:  Commissioners Easom, Hersh & Lindemer; and Manager Kelly
The meeting was called to order at 7:45 a.m.
RATE DESIGN
Mr. Kelly discussed the challenges of losing revenue when sales decrease because of behind the meter solar generation.  He also discussed the challenges of making the fee based on the number of kilowatt-hours (kWh) of generation verses the advantages of making the charge monthly based on the nameplate kilowatt (kW) of a solar installation.
After much discussion it was agreed that there would be a GELD Infrastructure Charge of $4.25/kW per month based on the nameplate capacity in kW for all new solar installations over 10kW installed after March 1, 2019. 
Mr. Kelly talked about our current demand response programs and how the current participants receive savings based on their reduced load.  The Board was in agreement that the current way load reduction is calculated should be re-evaluated.

The Board determined that demand response that could be directly metered such as a battery installation was more advantageous than the current demand response programs in place.  After some discussion, the Board felt comfortable offering 85% of the savings from documented battery output during capacity and transmission peak hours as defined by ISO-NE.  The transmission credits would be credited on the next monthly bill after they were finalized by National Grid and capacity credits would be on 12 consecutive bills beginning with the following June 30th bill.
It was agreed that the next regular Board meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 4, 2019 at 
5:00 p.m. 
Agenda items having been concluded, the meeting adjourned at 8:48 a.m.







Respectfully submitted,




















Kevin P. Kelly
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